
HACKNEY LEARNING TRUST 
 

SCHOOL ADMISSION ARRANGEMENTS FOR THE SCHOOL YEAR BEGINNING 
IN SEPTEMBER 2015/6 
 
The admission arrangements for maintained schools and academies in Hackney for 
the year beginning September 2015 have now been determined and are available for 
inspection at www.learningtrust.co.uk or at the office of Hackney Learning Trust, 1 
Reading Lane, E8 1GQ. 
 
Any person or body, who considers that any maintained school or academy’s 
admission arrangements are unlawful, or not in compliance with the School 
Admissions Code, or relevant law relating to admissions, may make an objection to 
the Schools Adjudicator.  In order for an objection to be valid you must provide your 
name and address. 
 
The following types of objections cannot be brought: 
 

1. objections about voluntary aided schools and academies admission 
authority’s decision to increase or keep the same pupil admission number; 

2. objections about a decision by Hackney Learning Trust who is the admission 
authority of a community school in Hackney to increase or keep the same 
admission number, unless the objection is brought by the governing body of 
the school; 

3. objections in respect of an agreed variation from the School Admissions Code 
in relation to admission arrangements for an academy; 

4. objections to arrangements which raise the same or substantially the same 
issues as the Schools Adjudicator has decided on for that school or academy 
in the last 2 years; and 

5. anonymous objections. 
 
The School Admissions Code is available at 
http://www.education.gov.uk/schools/adminandfinance/schooladmissions/a00195/cur
rent-codes-and-regulations.    
 
The closing date for objections is 30 June 2014. 
 
Should you wish to make an objection, you may do so by contacting the Schools 
Adjudicator, details as follows:   
 
Schools Adjudicator 
Office of the Schools Adjudicator 
Mowden Hall 
Staindrop Road 
Darlington 
DL3 9BG 
Tel. 0870 001 2468 
Email: osa.team@dcsf.gsi.gov.uk 
  
Further information about on how to make an objection can be obtained from the 
Office of the School Adjudicator at http://www.education.gov.uk/schoolsadjudicator. 


